
CHESS NOTES   27.02.14   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 South were in action w hen 
Grantham were the visitors to South Park. Meetings between 
these two teams always produces a titanic struggle and this 
was no exception as Grantham are usually one of the  title 
favourites against Lincoln who were last season’s r unners 
up. This season reigning champions Spalding are set ting the 
pace so both teams needed a good result to keep in touch. 
 
A new face in the Lincoln team this season playing on board 
3 is James Irwin, an accountant by trade who lives in 
Collingham. He has taken a few matches to find his feet but 
is starting to show his undoubted potential. In thi s game, 
however, he found himself up against the ropes as h is 
opponent, Grantham stalwart Grenville Wollerton pla ying as 
black, has just played 32. ...c4 (see diagram) thre atening 
33. ...Qg1 mate. 
 
To add to the pressure the other games had finished  with 
draws for Dave Bull and Paul Fischer leaving Granth am 2-1 
up. James replied with 33.Bh3 cxd3 losing the pawn and now 
black is has a strongly placed passed pawn on d3 34 . Qe1 
Qd7 35. Bxf5 d2 36. Qd1 Qd4 37. Bc2 Qxb2 38. Kg2 Qc 1 and 
James has blocked the pawn advance but is not out o f the 
woods 39. Rxb5 Rc8 40. Bxa4 Qc6+ 41. Qf3 Qc7 42. Rd 5 Qc1 
and with Grenville running short on time James is s tarting 
to pull the game around 43. Qd3 Ra8 44. Bc2 Rxa3 45 . Rd8+ 
and black resigned as 45. ...Bxd8 46. Qxd8 is mate meaning 
that the match finished all square at 2-2. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
  


